

CHESTERFIELD COUNTY SCHOOL DISTRICT

BOARD OF EDUCATION

REGULAR SESSION

APRIL 3, 2017
PRESENT – BOARD MEMBERS:
Mr. Wesley R. Miles, Chairman; Mr. Darin M. Coleman, Vice-Chairman; Mrs. Kimberly T. Burch; Dr. Wayne Chapman; Mr. James N. Sweeney; Mr. Robert Teal;    Mr. Chad L. Vick; and Mr. Jamie D. Wayne
ABSENT – BOARD MEMBER:
Mr. Eric G. Dusa 
PRESENT – STAFF:
Goodwin, Anderson, Willard, Folsom, Haile, Price, Sowell, Stubbs, and Brown 
MEDIA:
Robert Monnie, The Link

VISITORS:
Area Citizens 

  I.
Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order by Chairman Miles at 5:00 p.m. at Cheraw High School.
 II.
Agenda Approval:  Mr. Coleman moved, seconded by Mr. Sweeney and carried unanimously, to approve the agenda as presented.

III.
Executive Session/Return to Open Session:  Upon a motion by Mr. Coleman and second by Mr. Sweeney, the board entered executive session to discuss personnel matters pertaining to employee hirings, compensation, terminations, and resignations and legal matters.  The board returned to open session upon a motion by Mr. Coleman and second by Mrs. Burch.

IV.
Moment of Silence/Colors/Pledge of Allegiance:  Chairman Miles led a moment of silence.  The Presentation of Colors was led by the Cheraw High MCJROTC.  The Pledge of Allegiance was led by Cheraw High Cadet Colonel Sean Hair.  
 V.
Reception of Visitors:  Chairman Miles welcomed visitors, media, Sheriff’s Department representative, TOY Tracy Hatcher, parents, students, teachers, and administrative staff.

VI.
Approval of Minutes:  Mr. Coleman moved, seconded by Mr. Sweeney and carried unanimously, to approve minutes of the March 13, 2017 board meeting.
VII.
Board Comments:  Board member Vick announced that 27 students from Dawn Coker’s class at Chesterfield High attended the SC Business Professionals Leadership Conference and eight students won their place at Nationals.  Chesterfield High student Chasity Jones created the winning SC pin design for the National Conference.  Mr. Vick also noted that the Chesterfield High Concert Band received a Superior rating at the recent Concert Performance Assessment.  Mr. Wayne recognized the McBee Elementary student Council for raising $2560 for the Leukemia and Lymphoma Society.  Mr. Sweeney congratulated Cheraw Primary teacher Jenny Keefe who received $500 from First Bank to purchase classroom supplies and materials.  He also expressed appreciation to the Cheraw High JROTC for their performance at the recent Chesterfield County Rural Water Company meeting.  Mr. Teal congratulated Ruby Elementary teacher Rebecca Tolson who was recently accepted into the Summer 2017 Science P.L.U.S. Institute at Roper Mountain Science Center.  He also noted that a group of CRMS students competed in the SC 4-H Engineering Challenge with two students winning first place in the GPS Challenge.  Mr. Teal announced that the CRMS Honor Band received a Superior rating at the Concert Festival.  
VIII.
Special Recognitions:  Cheraw High Principal Bryant, along with Superintendent Goodwin and Chairman Miles, presented certificates to members of the Cheraw High State Wrestling championship team.  Dr. Bryant also congratulated retiring Cheraw High wrestling coach Brad Porter who was recently recognized at the State House.  
 IX. Financial Report:  Chief Financial Officer Willard noted that the monthly financial review for March will be presented at a future meeting.  Upon a motion by Mr. Coleman and second by Mrs. Burch, the board unanimously approved the attached budget adjustment.  CFO Willard noted that state 2017-2018 budget topics which would impact the district include the roads bill and its impact on EIA funding, pension plan reform, fringe benefit costs and funding, and Base Student Cost (BSC).  Mr. Willard indicated that the district has the ability to increase local millage by two mils, which would provide approximately $200,000 of recurring revenue.    
     X.
Personnel Report:  Upon a motion by Dr. Chapman and second by Mr. Sweeney, the board unanimously approved the attached Personnel Exhibits A-G as recommended by Assistant Superintendent Anderson.  Superintendent Goodwin introduced Cheraw Primary teacher Stephanie Rogers who has been approved to serve as assistant principal of Cheraw Intermediate School for 2017-2018.
    XI.  Curriculum Report:  Executive Director Folsom, in reviewing the curriculum report, noted that students, parents and teachers are completing surveys to help identify areas for improvement in the schools.  The survey results will be included in the school report cards.  Mrs. Folsom indicated that Jefferson Elementary (4th grade) and New Heights Middle (8th grade) were chosen by the state to participate in a sampling for the National Assessment of Educational Progress, also known as the Nation’s Report Card.  It was reported that four CTE students received NETC scholarships at the recent National Technical Honor Society Induction ceremony.    
  XII.   Superintendent’s Report:  Superintendent Goodwin presented a draft of the 2017-2018 School Board meeting schedule.  Board members should let Dr. Goodwin know if they wish to only have meetings in two attendance areas and visit schools in the other two areas each year. 

Dr. Goodwin noted that, as requested, legislators at this point have not passed new legislation without a funding source.  This has been a fast track budget year, with a proposal that school buses have seat belts installed beginning with buses built in 2020, as well as proposed amendments to the accountability system which would result in a large disproportionate number of rural schools receiving an “F” rating.
Schools will be closed April 10-14 for spring break; the district office will be open April 10, 11, and 12.  The CATE Completers Luncheon is April 18 at McBee High at 11:30 am and the Teacher of the Year Banquet is May 2.  Other upcoming events include the     May 11 Retirement Banquet and Adult Education Graduation May 25.  Board members were invited to the Central High Musical, Oklahoma, which will be performed April 21 and 22.
Dr. Goodwin noted that technology upgrades continue with 800 devices and accessories being deployed to our schools, which will allow testing to take place more efficiently for grades 3-8.  Chairman Miles commended all staff for their hard work in this endeavor.

XIII.   Chairman’s Comments:  Mr. Miles reminded board members a board work session is scheduled April 24 at the District Office at 5:00 pm.  The May 8 board meeting will be held at Palmetto Learning Center beginning with an executive session at 5:00 pm. followed by the open session at 5:30.  In closing, Chairman Miles thanked Cheraw High principal Bryant and his staff for hosting the board meeting. 
XIV.
Adjournment:  Upon a motion by Mr. Sweeney and second by Mrs. Burch, the board adjourned at 6:45 p.m.
 XV.
Media Notification:  The media was previously notified of this school board meeting.
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